
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

Victoria Bridge resurfacing works – November 2024 

Brisbane City Council is delivering the turn-up-   
and-go Brisbane Metro. 

Major infrastructure works underway on Victoria Bridge 
will continue until early 2025. 

In mid-November 2024, Brisbane Move will 
commence resurfacing works on the Victoria Bridge 
footpaths and CityLink Cycleway. 

To facilitate these resurfacing works, as well as 
ongoing strengthening works, temporary pedestrian 
and active transport changes are required until early 
2025: 

• The spiral ramp from Victoria Bridge to the Clem 
Jones Promenade will be closed for up to one 
week from mid-November 2024. Access along 
the Clem Jones Promenade will be maintained at 
all times during this closure. 

• When the spiral ramp reopens, the upstream 
(northern) footpath on Victoria Bridge will close 
for up to three weeks. A detour will be available 
via the downstream (southern) footpath.  

• When the upstream footpath reopens, works will 
commence on the cycleway and downstream 
footpath. During these works, either the cycleway 
or the downstream footpath will be open to allow 
access across this side of the bridge.  

• A further short term closure of the spiral ramp will 
be required in early 2025 to undertake concreting 
works safely. 

The timing of these closures will be dependent on the 
completion of the previous stage of works, and are 
subject to weather and site conditions.  

Traffic management and wayfinding signage will be in 
place during these temporary closures. 

Refer to the map overleaf for more information, 
including the key changes, indicative timeframes 
and detours.  

Every effort will be made to minimise the impact of 
these works on nearby residents, businesses and river 
users. 

Other key changes that will remain in 
place until early 2025:  

• The CityLink Cycleway on Victoria Bridge will 
remain closed, but will be used as an alternative 
shared user path when the downstream footpath is 
closed. Following the completion of works, the two-
way cycle facility will reopen. 

 The Cultural Centre tunnel footpath will remain 
closed. A detour is in place via the Clem Jones 
Promenade. 

 A section of the footpath underneath the Victoria 
Bridge abutment adjacent to the Cultural Centre 
tunnel will remain closed. 

 Various intermittent overnight lane closures on the 
Riverside Expressway adjacent to Victoria Bridge, 
and closures of the Elizabeth Street off-ramp on 
the Riverside Expressway, will continue. 

 A barge will be mobilised to Victoria Bridge for up 
to one week in October and December 2024 for 
strengthening works. 
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Work will involve 

• Construction activities: the use of road saws, 
jack hammers, excavation equipment, concreting 
and asphalting equipment, a road profiler, paving 
and milling machines, compaction 
equipment including rollers, line marking 
equipment and other construction machinery, as 
well as increased truck movements in South 
Brisbane  

 Noise, dust, vibration and light: from 
construction machinery, equipment and activities. 

•

What to expect 

Both standard and out-of-hours works will be required: 

• Standard work hours:  

• Monday to Friday, 7am to 6pm 

• Saturday, 8am to 1pm  

• Out-of-hours work hours: 

• Sunday to Thursday, 7pm to 5am 

 
Subscribe for construction updates 

Email your name, phone number and address to 
brisbanemetro@acciona.com or contact the team 
on 1800 318 059. 
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